
 

 

BOROUGH OF FOLSOM  
COUNCIL MEETING  

WORKSHOP MINUTES 
February 12, 2019 

 
MEETING CALLED TO ORDER AT 6:04 PM 
 
OPENING STATEMENT: Adequate notice of this meeting has been given in accordance with the directives of 
the “Open Public Meetings Act”, pursuant to Public Law 1975, Chapter 231.  Said notice of this meeting has been 
advertised in the Hammonton Gazette and has been posted on the Borough Hall bulletin board showing the time and 
place of said meeting. 
  
ROLL CALL:  Councilpersons: Conway, Jantz, Arena, Hoffman and Schenker 
 
Absent: Councilman Pagano 
 
Also Present:  Mayor DeStefano, Attorney John Carr and Engineer Vince Polistina  
 
Mayor DeStefano opened the meeting with a discussion on the new requirements from the New Jersey 
Department of Environmental Protection Bureau of Water Compliance & Enforcement. Mr. Polistina 
submitted a proposal to bring the Borough into compliance with the Municipal Stormwater Permit. 
 
Mayor DeStefano reported that the Folsom School has offered a container to the Borough.  
 
Mayor DeStefano informed Council that the Folsom School will be maintaining the Beacon sign. 
 
Mayor DeStefano stated that he received a letter from Atlantic County Superintendent of Public Works 
asking if the Borough wants to spray for mosquitos. Council was in favor of the Mayor signing the 
agreement. 
 
There was a discussion on the State taking over Folsom fire inspections. The Clerk was directed to 
forward the email from the State Fire Inspector Justin Henry to begin the process. 
 
A new CCO ordinance was discussed.  
 
Mayor DeStefano reported that the new Planning/Zoning Solicitor is Carol Goloff.  
 
Mayor DeStefano discussed the hiring of a new Social Media Manager. Council asked the Clerk to call 
other towns and see if they have a Social Media Policy in place. 
 
The sale of Borough land was discussed. Mayor DeStefano stated the two State representatives from the 
Master Plan offered to help with the sale of land for green acres. Mayor DeStefano will send the contact 
information to Councilman Schenker. 
 
Councilman Conway inquired about additional handicap parking in front of the Borough. A discussion 
ensued. 
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Anthony Ingemi (1210 11th St) came in this evening to discuss the  on going flooding issues with his 
property. Engineer Vince Polistina stated that he will address this with South Jersey Gas. 
 
With no other discussion the meeting was adjourned at 6:55PM with ayes all. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
Patricia M. Gatto 
Municipal Clerk 


